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LOCAL PLAN MAIN MODS – Committee Text

On 13 December 2016 Inspector Stephen Pratt published a note which sets out his 
views on the further modifications needed to the Cheshire East Local Plan Strategy. 
This note follows 6 weeks of Examination hearings concluding on 20 October 2016.

This note confirms that his previous endorsement for the core policies on the plan 
still stand and that “no new evidence or information has been presented to the 
examination which is sufficient to outweigh or alter my initial conclusions”. This 
signals his agreement with central issues such as the ‘Duty to Cooperate’, the overall 
development strategy, the scale of housing and employment land, green belt policy, 
settlement hierarchy and distribution of development.

The Inspector goes on to support the Council’s approach to the allocation of 
development sites and of addressing housing supply. He commented that the 
Council:

“seems to have undertaken a comprehensive assessment of housing land supply, 
and established a realistic and deliverable means of meeting the objectively 
assessed housing need and addressing previous shortfalls in provision, including 
assessing the deliverability and viability of the proposed site allocations”

The Inspector went on to state that the development strategy for the main towns, 
villages and rural areas appeared to be “appropriate, justified, effective, deliverable 
and soundly based.” As a consequence there was no need to consider other 
possible development sites at this stage.

The Inspector’s recommendations on Main Modifications mean that under paragraph 
216 of the Framework the emerging policies of the Cheshire East Local Plan 
Strategy can be attributed a greater degree of weight – as the Plan as revised is at 
an enhanced stage, objections are substantially resolved and policies are compliant 
with National advice. 

The Inspector’s recommendations on housing land supply, his support for the 
Cheshire East approach to meeting past shortfalls (Sedgepool 8) indicate that a 
remedy is at hand to housing supply problems. The Council still cannot 
demonstrate a 5 year supply of housing at this time but it will be able to on the 
adoption of the Local Plan Strategy. This is highly relevant to the assessment of 
weight given to housing supply policies which are deemed out of date by the 
absence of a 5 year supply. Following the Court of Appeal decision on the 
Richborough case, the weight of an out of date policy is a matter for the decision 
maker and could be influenced by the extent of the shortfall, the action being taken 
to address it and the purpose of the particular policy. Given the solution to housing 
supply now at hand, correspondingly more weight can be attributed to these out of 
date policies.
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